                                           St. Luke Men’s Club

                                   General Membership Meeting

                                              June 20, 2005

1. Meeting called to order by Don Obrien @ 7:30 PM.

2. Opening Prayer: By Father Eric Ritter

3. New Members and Visitors:
Don Wages, Joe Ward, Joe Lilly, Martin Diaz, Jacob Garza and Ray Beale      

4. Monthly Birthdays:

See Birthday List, Eight present (8) Elder Statesman: Mr. Ptacek, born 1917  

5. Minutes of the previous Meeting: Matt Mora

Read and approved

6. Treasurer’s Report: For May 2005, Greg Shean not present 

Treasurer’s report read and accepted.  Read by Larry Ridder 

7. Monthly Meals: Ribs, Potatoes and Green beans.  Don Jungman, Matt McCormick, Ben Olenick, Bill Groff, Homer Fetzer, Ben DeLosSantos, Leonard Hebert and Ike Eisenmenger  

Old Business: 
8. New Business: Don O’Brien
The Third Annual Dove Hunt is Co-Chaired by Duffy Bowen and RC.  More information will be forthcoming.  A presentation in July 2005 with a date and place will be announced.  The date may possibly be the second weekend after the south zone dove hunting season opens 

Appointed Officers Reports:

A. Budget and Finance: Larry Ridder: No report 
B. Chaplain: Guillermo Wolff: No report
C. Family Center: John Mc Cauley: No report
D. Inventory Control: Steve Kelly: Work needs to be done around the storeroom; pulling the 2 big tents out to dry.  
E. Membership: Reno Puente: Post cards mailed out to all member (paid and unpaid).  Apologized for Robert Horry not being present for autographs.  Reno will sign in his place.
F. Parliamentarian : Steve Chumbley: No Report

Standing Committees Reports:

A. Audit: David Keller:

Ben Olenick and Alex Flores assisted with Audit and giving of the final report.  See attached Audit for 2004 in President Don O’Brien possession.  DK commented that this being the first official Audit by SLMC iit therefore took much longer than future audits will take.  The three goals of the audit: Enhanced Communications, Succession Plan and Standardized Financial Reporting.  DO recognized all three men with Clock, Pen and Pencil Desk top set.  DO asked for volunteers for implementation of audit committee recommendations.

B. Christian Services: Alfredo Avila: No Report

C. Entertainment: Mike Perez: Missions Game for June 18, 2005 was a success.  Lessons learned for next year.  More fun to be had with a Poker game, Texans Game and more. 
D. Special Projects: Ralph Meneses:  See attached spreadsheet of final approved WGD distribution of funds and organization recipients.  Contigiency fund available throughout the year for out-of-cycle requests in the amount of $3800  
E. Scholarship: Alex Flores: No report 

                  F. Life Time; Terry Sparrow (No report)

G. Public Relations: Jerry de la Pena (No report)

H. Telephone Calling: Marvin Berg asked for help from the membership.

Wild Game Dinner: Rico Silvas: 257 days left until our next WGD.   Our goal is to have fun in route to our next WGD.

9. Comments or items for the Good of the Club:

a. Homer Fetzer: Successful sign-up for additional week days.

10. Adjournment: 8:30PM

11.  Closing Prayer: Guillermo Wolff

Raffle:  $226 Emilio Rojo and Winners: Guillermo 154823, Loren 154823, Benny DeLosSantos 154792 , Gus Zimmerman liquor 

Meals: $405

Attachments: Treasurer’s Report for May 2005

                         May 16, 2005 minutes

                        Entertainment: Mission Baseball flyer

Special Projects WGD 2005 Approved Proceeds

2004 Audit Report (President’s possession)  




